


PRAYER GROUP  
Pray for the sick 
  
 Lloyd Chance, Rosy Bynum, Steven Jordan, Emily Simmons, 
Marciano Guerrero, Cathy Wright,  Spencer O’Neal, Ann Moore, 
Angela Rodriguez, Jace Nguyen, Joanne Gieche, Bo Horka, Patrick 
and Maher family, Michael Carbello, Stetson Mire, Florence 
Paladino,  Peggy Parrie, Mary Huggins, Marla McKinley,  Dot 
Toups and family,  Billy Campbell,  Karen Getz, Eileen Chapman, 
Gilbert Getz, Jolene Teutsch, Kenneth Teutsch, Paul, Mark, Jack & 
Michelle, Mary & Frank Snider, Dylan Glorioso,   
 
Glenn Prioux, Debbie Desmond, Kathleen Keerkoven-Galloway, 
Bobbie Murphy,  Gail Montalbano, Lee Summers, Ottis Monroe, 
Zoe Barker, Isabel Edmonds, Margie Poche, Randi Cooper, Trevor 
Reeves, Ronnie Abate, Louis Beard, Charlene Bourque, Debbie 
Leleux, Johnny Foret,  Judson Stone, Sue Westerterp, Shirlely 
Saatzer, Jackie Bonvillion, Ronnie Vincent, Debbie Ackard, Norma 
Willis, Hunter Oney 
 

Names placed on the prayer list will remain for one month unless 
the  Parish Office is notified otherwise.        

Fourth Sunday of Advent 
 

December 24, 2017 
 

The child to be born will be called holy,  
the Son of God. 

                                                              —Luke 1:35 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

By your donations we are able to keep the spirit of St. 
Nicholas and Christmas alive ALL year long by helping 

those in our parish and community throughout the year. 
 

“For I was hungry and you gave me food, I was thirsty 
and you gave me drink, a stranger and you welcomed 

me, naked and you clothed me, ill and you cared for me, 
in prison and you visited me.  Then the righteous will an-
swer him and say, Lord, when did we see you hungry and 
feed you, or thirsty and give you drink?  When did we see 

you a stranger and welcome you, or naked and clothe 
you?  When did we see you ill or in prison, and visit you?  
And the king will say to them in reply, Amen, I say to you, 
whatever you did for one of these least brothers of mine, 

you did for me.”  Matthew 25:35-40 
 

Thank you for your generous support to this ministry. 
OFFICE HOLIDAY CLOSURE  

 
The Parish office will close Friday, December 22nd and will 

re-open Tuesday, January 2nd for the Christmas and  
New Year Holiday. 

 
We wish all a Very  

Merry Christmas and a 
Blessed and Happy 

New Year. 

Adult Confirmation 
Adult Confirmation (ages 18 and older) who have been 
baptized, received First Eucharist and are practicing 
their faith but have not celebrated the Sacrament of 
Confirmation are invited to participate in the Adult 
Confirmation preparation program.  Adult Confirma-
tion classes will be January 23rd-March 30th from 

6:30pm-8:30pm in the Religious Education Building @ 
Infant Jesus Catholic Church.  To register or for 

more information please call  
Stacy Keen(409) 755-1734. 

SCOUT NEWS 
Attention all Catholic registered Cub Scouts, Boy Scouts and  
Venture Scouts.  Completion time is drawing near for the Catholic 
Scouting awards this year.  Cub scouts can earn their age  
appropriate Light of Christ (6-7) or Parvuli Dei (8-10) awards with 
their parents and Pastor.  Work books are available at the scout 
shop or online.  Completion page can be e-mailed to  
msigur@sbcglobal.net or mailed to the Diocese c/o Melanie  
Ehrlich by January 5, 2018.   Boy Scouts and Venture Scouts can 
earn their Ad Altare Dei (age 13-14) or Pope Pius (age 15-18 or up 
to 21 for Ventures) by attending an indoor campout with your award 
workbook, and prep work.  Campout for Ad Altare Dei starts at Jan 
6th at 7:30 AM & cost $25.00. Pope Pius starts at Jan 5th at 5:30 
PM & cost $25.00.  Please bring overnight gear and workbook for 
either class. Both classes will be at St. Francis in Orange and 
should be complete by 5:00 PM on Sunday. If you need more  
information, please email the Diocesan Committee on Catholic 
Scouting Chair Michael Sigur  at msigur@sbcglobal.net with  
Catholic Awards in the subject line.  All awards will be presented 
after Mass on Scout Sunday February 4, 2017 at noon at St.  
Anthony Cathedral Basilica. 



KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS 
 

FAMILY OF THE MONTH 
Pat and Marie Campo 

December, 2017 BIRTHDAYS 
Anthony Tantillo, Dexter Leleux, Rick Thomisee, Fr. Basil Aguzie, Mike 

Daleo, Calvin Bates, Jerry Bourg, Harvey Zernial, Glenn Prioux,  
Jeff Huebel 

Business Meeting every 2nd  Monday of each month at 6:00pm in  
Dollinger Hall. 

        Family Night meets every 4th Monday of each month at 6:30pm in 
Dollinger Hall, ALL PARISHIONERS ARE INVITED. Covered dish, 

bring your favorite dish. 

FH-Fellowship Hall, DH-Dollinger Hall, CR-Conference Room, D-Drexel Building, B-Bosco Building, AS-Altar Society Rm 
 

Note from Pastor:  
We have only a few hours to convert the church from Advent to  
Christmas.  If you’re able to help for a few minutes this weekend, we 
would appreciate it.  We will be decorating as follows: 
Infant Jesus- Sunday noon (following 11am Mass) 
St. Mark- Sunday 12:15 (following 11:15 Mass) 
Holy Spirit- Sunday 10:15 (following 9:15 Mass) 
We wish everyone a very Merry Christmas.  It is a Holy Day of Obligation. 
Our Christmas Mass schedule is below. 
********************** 
CHRISTMAS EVE- SUNDAY 
5pm: Infant Jesus 
5pm: St. Mark 
5pm: Holy Spirit 
7pm: St. Mark (Spanish) 
CHRISTMAS MIDNIGHT 
Midnight: Infant Jesus 
Midnight: St. Mark 
CHRISTMAS MORNING- MONDAY 
9am: St. Mark 
10am: Infant Jesus 

24 
Fourth Sunday of 
Advent 
 
7:30AM Mass 
Etta Will 
 
11:00AM Mass 
James Fisher 
 
5:00PM Christmas  
      Eve Mass 
Ky Brown 
 
 

25 
Midnight Mass 
People of the Parish 
10:00AM Mass 
Mildred Chilek 
 
 
Parish Offices Closed 
9:00 AM-2::00 PM 
 
 
 

26 
6:00PM Mass 
Blessed Mother’s 
Pro-Life Intentions 
 
 
 
Parish Offices  Closed  

9:00 AM-2:00PM 
 

 
 

27 
8:30AM Mass 
Rick Courts 
 
 
 
 
Parish Offices  Closed 
9:00AM-2:00PM 
 
 
 

28 
8:30AM Mass 
John La Haye 
 
             
 
 
Parish Offices Closed 
9:00AM-2:00PM 
 

 
 
 

29 
8:30AM Mass 
A Poor Soul in  
        Purgatory 
 
 
 
Parish Office Closed 
9:00AM-2:00PM 

 
 
 

30 
5:00PM Mass  
Vigil of  The Feast 
of the Holy Family 
 
  
 
Frank & Rose 
       Rinando 
 
 
 

       

FLU SEASON 
Bishop Guillory suggest, with the flu season underway and for the health 
of the community, at Holy Communion please refrain from drinking from 

the chalice if you have a cold, cough or other contagious symptoms. 
A sacramental reminder: A person who receives the Eucharist in the form 
of bread or wine is receiving the complete body, blood, soul and divinity 

of our Lord Jesus Christ. 

END OF THE YEAR CONTRITUBTIONS  
Contributions for the year of 2017 must be in the office by  

December 31, 2017, any contributions turned in after  
December 31st will be posted for the year 2018.  The office will 

be closed December 22 - January 2,  
envelopes may be placed in the drop box on the office door. 

    Thank You!  Gracias!  Cảm ơn!   
Grazie!  Arigatô!  Danke! 

       Spasibo!  Tack!   
Mahalo!  Toda!  Efcharisto!  Děkuji! 

 
    Words cannot express the gratitude for ALL who 
helped with the recent visit 
of the International Pilgrim Virgin Statue on December 
14th. There were MANY 
hands and hearts that contributed to the event from 
all three parishes. It was a  
beautiful day spent with the Virgin Mary that touched 
so many people as apparent  
by the amazing number of visitors that came to honor 
Our Lady with flowers,  
in prayer, in song, in petition and in time spent gazing 
into her eyes.  
    May Our Lady grant all of you abundant graces and 
protect you with her mantle 
this Blessed Christmas Season and in the New Year. 
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